
Paw Prints   

www.stpiusx.com 

Paw Prints is e-mailed to you every Thursday.  Please open it and read the bold 

print to determine if you need to continue reading the items that pertain to you.  

Important Dates:   
 

Friday, 10/7 ð Living Rosary 9:00 (No 8:00 Mass)  

Friday 10/7 - Sunday 10/9 ð Youth 2000 for 8 th  Graders  

Monday, 10/10 ð 8:00 Mass (gr. 1 - 4);  

                    No school for 8 th  Graders who attended Youth 2000  

Tuesday, 10/11 ð 8:00 Mass (gr. 5 - 8); Theology of the Body Meeting 7pm  

Thursday, 10/13 ð Grandparentsõ/Grandfriendsõ Day 

Friday, 10/14 ð No School for Students  
 

Click here  for Lunch Menu  (also below)  

 
 

Principally Speaking  
 
Dear Parents, 

This weekend, please keep all of our eighth grade students in your prayers as they participate in Youth 2000. 
This is an uplifting and dynamic retreat geared to teens and helping them to grow spiritually. The retreat 
begins on Friday evening and concludes on Sunday afternoon. During the weekend, students participate in 
the Mass, the sacrament of Reconciliation, Adoration, engaging spiritual talks, and modern Catholic/Christian 
music. The retreat also allows for teens to socialize and share their faith with others who are like-minded. As 
tƻǇŜ CǊŀƴŎƛǎ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎŜŘΣ ά¸ƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ Ƴǳǎǘ ǎŀȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΥ 

¶ To follow Christ is good; 

¶ To go with Christ is good; 

¶ The message of Christ is good; 

¶ Emerging from ourselves, to the ends of the earth and of existence, to take Jesus there, is 
ƎƻƻŘΗέ 

-Pope Francis,  
March 24, 2013 

Also, this Sunday, our St. Pius X PTG is hosting a Mother/Son event. The day will begin at 3:00 and end at 
7:00 in the PAC. Mothers and their sons will be challenged with fitness feats, problem solving activities, and 
Ƨǳǎǘ Ǉƭŀƛƴ Ŧǳƴ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ŘƻΦ [ŀwƻǎŀΩǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ǇƛȊȊŀΣ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŜƴǘȅ ƻŦ ǘǊŜŀǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ t¢D 
committee! You do not want to miss out on all of the fun that is planned! If you have not registered, you may 
pay $50.00 at the door. All proceeds go back to the school to provide students with field trips and up-to-date 
curriculum and materials.  

Yours in Christ, 
Jill Lonnemann 

 

http://www.stpiusx.com/school
http://stpiusx.com/school/Lunch_Menu/Menu.pdf


 

Grandparent's/Grandfriend's Day   

Grandparentsõ/Grandfiends Day in next week, Thursday, 

October 13, 2016 !  Please join us for this memorable day !  For 

more information about the event please refer to the  Parent 

Letter .  You can also print off an Invitati on for your 

Grandparents and Grandfriends.  Contact Amy Dusing 

at  adusing@yahoo.com with any questions.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

LAST CHANCE to sign up for Mother/Son Day!  

Donõt miss out on a fun -filled, adventure -packed afternoon with your sons.  This  Sunday, 

October 9  from  3- 6:30  you can participate with your son(s) in an obstacle course,  

         races, and minute to win it games. There will also be a tae -kwon-do  

        mother/son demonstration and  pumpkin decorating!   Everyone 

          will be treated to  pizza and Kona Ice  at the end.   The event is  

        open to all St. Pius X parish boys K -8.  The cost is 

$30/couple or $40/family. Tickets are $50 at the door. Get 

your tickets online at:  http://spxmotherson2016.eventbrite.com  or 

send a check in to school by tomorrow  Friday, October 7  made  

   payable to òSt. Pius X PTGó with Mother & Son in the memo line and    

   you and your date(s)' name(s) to the attention of Kathy Carnes c/o  

   Tyler Carnes, Room 303 (Ms. Frost).  
  

http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/2016_Grandparents_ParentLetter.pdf
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/2016_Grandparents_ParentLetter.pdf
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/2016_Grandparents_Invitation.pdf
mailto:adusing@yahoo.com
http://spxmotherson2016.eventbrite.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Counselorõs Corner 

 

Dear Parents , 

We are in our last week of our Study Skills lessons. During this week, students learned about 

different ways to study and take tests. As teachers, we understand that this is probably the 

most difficult lesson for students to learn and also the most importa nt. Students were 

encouraged this week to try different study methods and reflect on what works best for them. 

Here are a few tips you can share with you child to encourage good test taking skills : 

¶ Before the test, review previous tests.  It is a good idea to look over any previous 

quizzes to see which topics the teacher thought was important. Reviewing previous tests 

helps identify the kinds of questions your teacher likes to write.   

¶ Read through the whole test once.  Students are encouraged to read the whol e test 

before answering any questions. This will help them see how the test is organized. 

Getting a feel for the test will help when it comes to deciding how much time to spend 

on each part.   

¶ Read each question carefully .  Be aware of keywords such as "all, " "now," "always," 

"never," "only," "exactly" and watch out for negative words like "not," "no," "never." 

These words, or qualifiers, can have an impact on our ability to choose the correct 

answer. 

¶ Make a quick plan .  It is best to spend the most time on th e questions that are worth the 

most points, especially essay questions. Essay questions will take up the most time, so it 

is a good idea to start with this part of the test first so you have enough time to devote 

to these questions.   
 

Have a question for t he counselor?? Email me at  nrauen@teachers.stpiusx.co m. 

mailto:nrauen@teachers.stpiusx.com


 

 Whatās new in the Classroom?  

In Kindergarten, we have been learning lots of new òpopcorn wordsó! Our words have been 

POPPING up all over the place! They even appeared during an art activity!  

     

 

    

The first graders had a blast learning all about Johnny Appleseed and how he made a difference 

in our world!   We learned that he was born before the US was even a free country, and that he 

went barefoot most of the summer to save the leather in his shoes. We also made applesauce in 

crock pots, and loved trying this delicious treat!     

       

 

BUDDIES!!!!  The 2nd graders were super excited to meet their 8th grade buddies this 

year.  Our first meeting consisted of interviewing and drawing pictures of each other, and 

playing games or drawing pictures together. We had a blast and are excited to sit next to them 

every  Friday  at mass! Our buddies are the best!  

     



The Pet blessing took place on Tuesday, October 4 outside the church.  Father Hennigen 

greeted and blessed each pet.  There was a great  turnout and a wonderful way for the 

church community to come together.  

               

 

 

 

 

 

 

              

  



ODDS AND ENDS -  

¶ LAST CHANCE to sign up for Mother/Son Day!   Donõt miss out on a fun -filled, 

adventure -packed afternoon with your sons.  This  Sunday, October 9  from  3- 6:30  you 

can participate with your son(s) in an obstacle course, races, and minute to win it games. 

There will also be a tae -kwon-do mother/son demonstration and pumpkin 

decorating!   Everyone will be treated to  pizza and Kona Ice  at the end.   The event is 

open to all St. Pius X parish boys K -8.  The cost is $30/couple or $40/family. Tickets are 

$50 at the door. Get your tickets online at:  http://spxmotherson2016.eventbrite.com  or 

send a check in to school by tomorrow  Friday, October 7  made payable to òSt. Pius X 

PTGó with Mother & Son in the memo line and you and your date(s)' name(s) to the 

attention of Kathy Carnes c/o Tyler Carnes, Room 303 (Ms. Frost).  

 

¶ Hearing and Vision Screenings are scheduled for  Friday, November 18th . We 

are looking for a parent volunteer  or several who are Speech and Language 

Pathologists  who would be willing to oversee the use of the Audiom eters. 

Please contact Emily Ireland Currens at esweil@yahoo.com if you are available 

to help.  
 

¶ Rosary  Club Begins October  12 -  All Panthers are invited to come together after 

school on Wednesdays from  October 12  through  May 3 to pray the rosary in the 

chapel.  A letter came home  on Tuesday with more details including a permission 

slip.  Permission slips are needed to stay for this activity.  Contact Mrs. Wurzbacher 

in 501 if you need one or email her at  dwurzbacher@teachers.stpiusx.com .  

Parents, your children can be picked up after rosary in the circle at  2:40 .  Junior 

High students are encouraged to come to lead the rosary! (We really value your 

leadership in this! Thanks!)  

 

¶ Lego Club ð The f irst meet ing for Lego Club will take place on Wednesday, 

October 19  from  2-3pm.  Permission slips need to be completed and turned in by 

Oct ober 12.  Lego Club in for grades 1 -4.  Please see the link for more details.   

 

¶ Saints Wrestling Club  ð The NKY Saints Wrestling Club is open to all elementary and 

middle school students.  Practices will be in the Covington Catholic High School Wrestling 

Room on the CovCath campus (top floor of the Griffin Building/the old church).  For more 

information c lick here  and the Registration form here . 

 

 
 

http://spxmotherson2016.eventbrite.com/
mailto:esweil@yahoo.com
mailto:dwurzbacher@teachers.stpiusx.com
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/LEGO_CLUB_dates_2016-2017.pdf
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/Information_Letter_to_Schools_2016.pdf
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/NKY_Saints_Wrestling_Registration_Form-2016.pdf


¶ Yoga in the Park  -  PTG presents òYoga in the Parkó. Join the Enchanted Evening 

Committee and others for a fun fall event! Save the date for a rewarding morning of 

exercise and stretching with your fellow St. Pius parents and students. Click here  for 

details.  Hope to see you at the park!  
 

¶ Halloween Drive - in Movie Night and Trunk - or - Treat  - 

On October 22nd , the St. Pius X Festival Committee will sponsor 

the second annual Halloween Drive -in Movie Night and Trunk -or -

Treat. Bring your costumed brood up to St. Pius for a feature 

film and some early trick or treating. The big screen will be set 

up outside of the PAC weather permitting or inside the PAC if 

Moth er Nature isnõt so agreeable. Either way, weõll have a great time!  Gates open 

at  7:00 ; all those who wish to park in the back lot "drive -in" style must be parked by  7:30 

with Trunk -or -Treat at  7:45.  The movie will be Jungle Book (the 2016 live action ver sion) 

showing at  8:00pm. For all the details, click here . 

 

¶ Box Tops for Education  - There is a Box Top app y ou can upload your child's 

school and scan in your b ox top products, they give you 20 cents a top in the 

app. You can still send in the  paper top too.  I nstead of the school getting just 

10 cents we are earning 30 cents per top!   

 

¶ Duke Energy Conservation Program  -  Help Our School Win!  Our school has  the 

opportunity to win $2,500, and we need your help! Our school is participating in an energy 

conservation program from Duke Energy, and through this program, our families and 

staff can request a FREE Energy Kit to be delivered to their homes. For every 100 kit 

requests from our school, weõll automatically win $250, and the school that requests the 

most kits will win  $2,500!  Please help us out and request your FREE kit! Go 

to  MyEnergyKit.org  or call  1- 855 - 386 - 9548 . 

 

¶ Youth 2000 ð Eighth graders will be attending the Youth 20 00 Retreat October 7-9.  

Eighth graders who attend at least 75% of the weekend will be off school on Monday, 

October 10 th . 

 

¶ Attention 8 th  Grade Parents - If you have not signed up to chaperone at least one shift 

for Youth 2000 we need you do so immediately.   We currently have 43 slots that need to 

be filled.   It is imperative that we fill these volunteer slots to ensure our 8 th  graders can 

participate in this important event. The li nk on Sign UP Genius is: 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0845aeac2ea1ff2 -youth  

 

 

http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/Yoga_in_the_Park.pdf
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/SPX_Movie_Night_10222016.pdf
https://myenergykit.org/
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0845aeac2ea1ff2-youth


 

¶ Covington Catholic High School Admissions Events  -  Please see the 

announcement of Covington Catholic High School Admissions Events for 2016 -

17.  Please note that the Open House time will be  1:00 pm ð 4:30 pm, and two new 

events will occur post the Open House in mid -November to provide students and 

parents additional opportunities for further exploration of CovCath.   
 

¶ NDA HSPT Prep Class  -  NDA is offering HSPT Prep classes again this year.   These 

workshops help students learn  tips and strategies for success on the  HSPT.  The classes 

are open to boys as well.   Each workshop is limited to 30 students.  The cost is $50 per 

student and registration is required.  Please contact the NDA Admissions Office, 859 -

292 -1829 with any quest ions and for registration and  payment information.  You can 

download the registration form  from the link.    

 

 

 

http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/CCH_Press_Release_Sept2016.pdf
http://www.ndapandas.org/Portals/ndapandas/Documents/Admissions/HSPT%20Registration%20Form%202016.pdf

